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EYFS: 8:30 AM – 1:00 PM

Year 1 – Year 12: 8:30 AM – 1:30 PM

Students will be permitted to enter the school from 8:15 AM, with lessons
commencing promptly at 8:30 AM. 

Finally, please note that all ECA activities will conclude on Wednesday,
26th February, and there will be no ECA's during Ramadan due to the
shortened school days.

Wishing everyone in our community Ramadan Mubarak!
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MR. ROBNAWAZ KHAN
PRINCIPAL’S MESSAGE 

As we approach the Holy Month of Ramadan, we
anticipate that the first school day after the start of
Ramadan will be Sunday, 2nd March. The proposed
timings for the school day are based on last year and
are outlined below, but these may be subject to change
pending final confirmation from the Ministry of
Education.
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Invitation to Participate in the Qatar Private Schools Esports Tournament 
(Year 9 to Year 12)

Dear Parents,

We are pleased to invite students to participate in the Qatar Private
Schools Esports Tournament, an initiative designed to provide students
with a structured, competitive environment where they can develop
strategic thinking, teamwork, and decision-making skills in a digitally
evolving world.

The tournament is approved and authorised by the Ministry of Education
and higher Education, Ministry of Sports and Youth and the Qatari Esports
Federation.
 
Key Tournament Details:
Game: EA FC 25 (FIFA 25)
Format: School qualifiers, online national qualifiers, live grand finals
Team Size: between 16 and 128 students
Registration Fee & Deadline: QAR 190 by Sunday 23rd February 2025

For more details, please see the link here.

To register, please see the link here.

Once you have registered, you can pay the registration fee through the
finance office and  completing the payment slip (Link)
 

https://drive.google.com/file/d/10OXi6hbFQEFTLhUMm3h230EpbPdWLCMZ/view?usp=sharing
https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLSdHOGQ2FoBFr_guRYEs-MRvmNYvVKOnuR3lX6YJRAZhLaA1kA/viewform
https://docs.google.com/document/d/1vUUDTtAoRqnAURSy2IKaTqQZGHxnNsv98g0gWXqD1KE/edit?usp=sharing
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Our annual charity competition is now open

We’re excited to invite students from DBS Rawdat to take part in our
annual charity competition, celebrating this year’s theme: Inspiration For
My Future Career.
 ͏

The Young Photographer Challenge

Students simply need to submit a photo of a person, place or moment that
inspires their dream career, along with a short caption. 

Deadline: 5pm, 24th February 2025
Prize: The winner can choose between receiving a free place on an InvestIN
weekend programme 

or 

a one-to-one mentoring session with a professional from one of our 15
industries.

We’d love for our students to get involved! Please follow the link below to
view full details of the competition, as well as a poster containing more
information.

     VIEW COMPETITION

     VIEW POSTER 

It’s free to enter, and for every submission, InvestIN will make a donation
to UNICEF.

Submit your participation today!

https://trk.send.investin.org/l/01JKT193RPTCV6Z5NNYCM6DP8W_5
https://trk.send.investin.org/l/01JKT193RPTCV6Z5NNYCM6DP8W_5
https://trk.send.investin.org/l/01JKT193RPTCV6Z5NNYCM6DP8W_5
https://trk.send.investin.org/l/01JKT193RPTCV6Z5NNYCM6DP8W_6
https://trk.send.investin.org/l/01JKT193RPTCV6Z5NNYCM6DP8W_7
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Red Lanyard – Compulsory requirement

Thank you for ensuring that you enter the
school premises with a red lanyard, or by
showing appropriate identification to obtain
a yellow visitor's lanyard. I would like to
remind you that this policy is in place to
ensure the safety and security of all our
community members, especially our
children, by ensuring that all personnel on
site are authorised.

Please note the following:

To avoid being stopped by security,
ensure your lanyard is visible upon entry
and while you remain on the premises.
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If you do not have a red lanyard for any reason, one can be obtained from
the reception desk.

If you have applied for a red lanyard but are still awaiting your card, you
may collect a red lanyard from reception, and later pick up your card once it
is ready.

If you have not yet applied for a red lanyard, we advise you to do so at the
reception desk. Otherwise, you will need to show ID and collect a yellow
lanyard each time you enter.

Please remember that staff on duty are carrying out their responsibilities if
they ask you to show your lanyards or ID cards. Please be polite and
courteous when engaging in any discussions.

Despite security and support staff knowing you, there is no guarantee that all
staff on site are familiar with you, particularly after you have dropped off
your child. Therefore, please keep your lanyards visible at all times.

Thank you for your continued support and dedication to our school community. 
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Happening Now!
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Upcoming events

Date Event

 20th February  Beach Clean Up Trip

 25th February 
 Parents YONDR pouch 
 presentation (Online) TBC

 2nd March - 27th March (TBC)  Ramadan School Days (TBC)

QUESS Activities

 14th April @ 2:30pm  Boys Table Tennis

 16th April @ 2:30pm  Girls Table Tennis
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HEAD OF SECONDARY
MESSAGE

MRS. ALICIA HILL

Dear Parents, 
Please find below, information pertinent to the Secondary

section of DBS Rawdat Al Hamama.

Dates for you Diary
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School Uniform

A reminder of the importance of adhering
to our school's uniform policy for shoes
and coats. Your child must wear black
polishable shoes that meet our uniform
policy and refrain from wearing Nike Air
Force shoes or other trainers. 

Please note that students can only wear
the school jumper, fleece, or blazer while
in school or wear a plain white or black
long-sleeve t-shirt under their school
shirts as the temperature drops. 

We truly appreciate your cooperation in
ensuring your child follows the uniform
policy, as it helps create a sense of unity
among students and promotes a focused
atmosphere in the learning environment. 

If you have any questions or concerns
regarding this update, please contact Ms.
Lorente at:
paula.lorente@dbsrawdat.com. 

Thank you for your attention to this
matter!

PE Dress Code 

Female - PE Uniform Requirements

At the start of the year, the Ministry of Education and Higher Education (MOEHE)
introduced changes to the school uniform policy, one of which requires girls in Year 5
and above to ensure their legs are covered. This can be achieved by wearing either
loose-fitting tracksuit bottoms or leggings paired with shorts. We kindly ask that if
your child’s current uniform does not meet these requirements, you take the necessary
steps to purchase the appropriate items to bring them into compliance. 

Thank you for your cooperation in adhering to these guidelines.

School Jumper

As the weather gets colder, please note
that students are only permitted to wear
the school jumper, fleece, or blazer while
at school. Alternatively, they may wear a
plain white or black long-sleeve top
underneath their school shirts.

mailto:paula.lorente@dbsrawdat.com
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HOUSE SPOTLIGHT

7

CONGRATULATIONS!

At DBS, we are dedicated to ensuring every student benefits fully from their time here.
We aim to nurture well-rounded individuals through excellent teaching and strong
character development.

Each week, teachers nominate students who exemplify our core values:

The students with the most nominations are celebrated as our 'Star of the Week'.

This week’s Stars of the Week are:

Rianna
Fernandez

Ahmad
Hudzaifah

Taym Abu
Irshaid

Aman
Waqas

Tanisha 
Bello

To see all nominations, please visit: Star of the Week

Celebrate your child's success with them!

https://docs.google.com/presentation/d/1YX3ZhMTt53et9v2dbOy41nj5diOlmqzRG9uwBlfS90Y/edit#slide=id.g2df7aa7c200_0_11


PLEASE SEE BELOW FOR SOME
HIGHLIGHTS FROM THE DAY! 📸🎉

🏆 THANK YOU
FOR AN AMAZING
SPORTS DAY! 🏆

D B S  S E C O N D A R Y
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🏆 THANK YOU
FOR AN AMAZING
SPORTS DAY! 🏆
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Year 8 students are sharpening their technical drawing skills using AutoCAD, a
leading industry software. They are analysing intricate real-life objects, taking
precise measurements, sketching their forms, and creating detailed technical market
drawings.

This hands-on experience enhances their spatial awareness and accuracy,
introducing them to professional digital drafting techniques. Through this project,
they are building essential skills for future careers in engineering, architecture, and
product design.

Keep an eye out for their incredible work, our young designers are shaping the
future, one line at a time! 

-Mrs. Salameh
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On Tuesday, Y7D took part in an exciting "Crack the Code" competition, where they
tackled challenges involving multiplication and division of fractions and mixed numbers.
This activity not only tested their mathematical skills but also encouraged teamwork,
problem-solving, and perseverance.

A huge congratulations to our winning team: Ayat, Alma, George, and Georges—well
done!

Special recognition goes to Mohammed Abdulla for being an outstanding team player.
Well done to everyone in Y7D for their hard work, collaboration, and support for one
another. You all did an amazing job!

Ms. Zainab
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Yesterday’s Secondary Assembly was an inspiring session led by Mr. Ali and a group
of dedicated secondary students, highlighting the importance of adopting a
sustainable approach in our daily lives. The presentation focused on key
environmental initiatives, including energy savings, the benefits of replacing
conventional lights with energy-efficient alternatives, and the broader positive
impact of energy conservation.

Students learned how reducing energy consumption helps lower carbon emissions,
conserve natural resources, and cut costs in the long run. The assembly also
emphasised the significance of achieving zero waste and reducing our carbon
footprint, encouraging students to take small but meaningful steps towards a
greener future.

We are incredibly proud of our students for leading such an impactful discussion,
reinforcing the importance of sustainability within our school community. Let’s
continue working together to make a difference! 🌱💡♻️

11



Secondary Newsletter

I am pleased to share that our Eco Club students recently participated in an
environmental cleanup at the sand dunes as part of our commitment to sustainable
practices. They demonstrated great dedication by collecting a significant amount of
waste while navigating large dunes and encountering local wildlife, including
spiders and beetles. Their hard work and enthusiasm highlight the importance of
environmental responsibility and conservation. We are incredibly proud of their
efforts in making a positive impact on our surroundings.

Mr Ali and Mrs Lorente
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DBS Students Shine at the Global Cooperation for Human Security and Sustainable
Development Conference! 🌍🏆

Our DBS Secondary Rawdat students competed at the MUN conference at RGS, and their
hard work and dedication paid off! The event was a huge success, with several of our
students receiving awards and recognition for their outstanding performances.

Award Winners & Recognitions

🏆 Best Delegate Awards
Jana Maged Helba (South Africa – UNICEF)
Hussain Ali Gardezi (France – HRC)

🏅 Honourable Mention Certificates (First MUN Conference)
Muhammad Mustafa Khawaja (Pakistan – CCPCJ)
Mohamad Khaled Garada (Brazil – HRC)

A huge congratulations to all our participants for representing DBS with excellence and
enthusiasm! Every student who attended will be awarded significant house points for their
contributions.

Our next MUN conference will take place at Parkhouse on the 21st and 22nd of February.
If you would like to support the event, especially on Friday afternoon for dismissal or
Saturday morning for registration, please let us know.

Well done, DBS delegates! Your commitment to global issues and diplomacy is truly
inspiring. 🎉👏
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🎤 Special Recognition for Debate
Skills (First MUN Conference)
Dylan Berry
Diala Jamal Barahmeh
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Medical Information
Urgent!

When your child joined DBS Rawdat, you were asked to complete a medical form to
inform us of any health issues, allergies, or other conditions that may affect your
child. We have used the information you provided to ensure the safety, health, and
well-being of all students, both in school and during off-site activities. It is essential
that we keep this information up to date.

The information will be used to make sure we are aware of any issues that may affect
your child and, in the event of a school trip or activity such as an educational visit or
sporting event, to ensure we have the relevant details at hand to make any first aid
decisions or provide information to medical professionals in case of an emergency.

Please take a moment to complete the medical questionnaire, which can be accessed
through the following link, Medical information and Emergency contacts.

If you have more than one child at the school, please complete a separate
questionnaire for each child.

Thank you for your attention to this important matter.

https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLSe7mhwQMro9LTqveXT3t24I1JUTQVRGw3RAB0UcDVwMBkvotg/viewform
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School Calendar 2024/25

School Uniform and Schol Shoes 2024-25

Kind regards,

Google Classroom

Ongoing Reminders – Useful to Know

Access to E-library for Students – Information
on how our students can access the free e-book
library from home

Staff email contact list

School Day Guide

Careers Guidance

Head of Houses

https://drive.google.com/file/d/1xK9051K8jcfqD653Be2K8nOLouFPIm5W/view
https://drive.google.com/file/d/1GEqlkJePFKRNpo8hlcM0n3iBIiKCFmDP/view
https://drive.google.com/file/d/1myAL4utPL0bd69TSVkToMI8CR1RXQgJp/view
https://drive.google.com/file/d/1rv4sXBaT1fJ6A6e1VcJ6hE1EbjiBE9JX/view
https://drive.google.com/file/d/1m1EXODn9oi96IxQk5_WUHJozZQA6626e/view
https://drive.google.com/file/d/1myAL4utPL0bd69TSVkToMI8CR1RXQgJp/view
https://drive.google.com/file/d/1myAL4utPL0bd69TSVkToMI8CR1RXQgJp/view
https://www.dohabritishschool.com/rawdatalhamama/wp-content/uploads/2024/05/DBS-School-Calendar-2024-2025.pdf
https://docs.google.com/document/d/1POp0y2ra5Gg4QKsOHdTYSUdlFS17ftIhKs__d_vW3_Q/edit?usp=sharing
https://drive.google.com/file/d/1PgwWbtDAarMP24Pjxwh04HtFeE2tnH06/view?usp=drive_link
https://sites.google.com/dbsrawdat.com/dbsrawdatsecondarylibrary?usp=sharing
https://sites.google.com/dbsrawdat.com/dbsrawdatsecondarylibrary?usp=sharing
https://sites.google.com/dbsrawdat.com/dbsrawdatsecondarylibrary?usp=sharing
https://docs.google.com/document/d/1gDL2xnlGMm3Bj1M1Sx5ZmM-GfwjXecrsnC5CiqyEao4/edit?usp=sharing
https://docs.google.com/document/d/13oKsH-aksGyme7AKHK4bkzu2kCv22bPWr5YjBXYBx88/edit?usp=sharing
https://docs.google.com/document/d/107u_vlMuH1LUTiShrXQY3gEJ43tawCP72KzOp1Zxuls/edit?usp=sharing
https://drive.google.com/file/d/1myAL4utPL0bd69TSVkToMI8CR1RXQgJp/view
https://docs.google.com/document/d/1iJkYD8Vjg_krFxiLtYKsZDI7aDTjDufODaNoihHYZW0/edit?usp=sharing



